Faculty Personnel Policies Council

2004-2005:  Minutes of Meeting #11

April 1, 2005

Present:  Chung, Janousek, Johnson, Cohn, Decyk, Kellogg, Hartung , Wiley, Sievers.

Absent: Grimmett, Rendon, Torabzadeh, Acey.

Chair Janousek convened the council at 1:11pm.

1.  The proposed agenda was amended  (a) to strike item 5, RTP Discussion,  (b) to include a discussion of a draft of a charge for the FPPC under the new Senate organization, (c) to include discussion of a query from Johnson regarding College RTP Committee membership requirements.

2.  Minutes of meeting #10 were approved as distributed.

3.  Announcements.


Chair Janousek announced that the council will need to use April 29 as a meeting date.  (It had been held as an open date pending the amount of work before the council.)

4.  A draft of a structure/charge statement prepared by the Executive Committee was reviewed.  Several recommendations were made which Janousek will report to the Executive Committee.  These included:


(a) in the section concerning Membership, amending the parenthetical remark in the clause about librarian membership to say “equivalent to full Professorship”;


(b) in the section concerning Membership – the lecturer clause: deleting the end of the sentence after the comma concerning “full voting privileges except….”


(c) in the section concerning Standing Committees: to include both name and membership specifications of the standing committees.

5.  Bonnie Kellogg presented a draft of Civility Guidelines from the Civility work-group and it was reviewed.  The draft will be circulated to various administrative and student affairs offices, and to the staff council for comment, and will be on the agenda again at the next meeting.

6.  There was brief discussion of the query raised by Johnson seeking possible options should a college not be able to elect an RTP Committee satisfying the requirements of the various governing documents. 

7.  SCAC policy.  Discussion of the developing SCAC policy continued.  Janousek’s “Draft 2”, with modifications proposed by Decyk (“SCACDRAFT_B3”) was the focus.  Some suggestions and modifications to the document were achieved through discussion and consensus – but there remain items where disagreement remains and further discussion is called for.  The item will return for the Council’s attention at the next meeting.  

The meeting adjourned at 3:05pm.






Submitted by William Johnson, Secretary

THESE MINUTES BEEN APPROVED.

